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DENBURY & TORBRYAN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting Held Monday 2nd October 2023 @ 

Denbury Village Hall 7.30pm
Present – Cllr Mrs H Wills, Cllr T Brownhill, Cllr Mrs J Bryan, Cllr J Head, Cllr R White, Cllr J Hones.
Apologies – D Cllr P Parker, D Cllr R Daws.
Attended by  - 3 members of the public.
Declarations of Interest 
1) Public Time (Limited to 15 Minutes) –  Denbury Down - Gates instead of stiles is good, currently cows on the down for a few weeks. 
2) Minutes –  
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held – Monday 4th September 2023
The Minutes have been distributed and read. Proposed by Cllr Mrs H Wills & seconded by Cllr T Brownhill with all in agreement.
3) Planning Applications Received from TDC –  
a) Application no 23/01704/HOU – Mrs S Potter – Mulberry, West End Terrace – Side extension and raising of roof to form an additional storey.  The Parish Council object to the application, the size is overbearing on the surrounding properties its 60% more than the original property.  Over development of the site and not in keeping with the surrounding properties. 

b) Application no 23/01706/HOU – Miss F White – Gold Lea Farm, Broadhempston – Agricultural building.  No mention of any ecological, biodiversity net gain in the application, there are also no details of services on the plans 

c) Application no 23/01699/NPA – Barnfield Farm, Broadhempston – Prior approval under part 3 class q and paragraph w of the GPDO change of use of an agricultural building to a dwelling house.  There are no ecological surveys in place, the site is subject to the Cirl Buniting and Great Crested Newt consultation zone.  The Parish Council still have concerns about light spill. 

Decisions received from Teignbridge District Council –  
4)   Matters Arising –  
a) Parish Cllr Vacancies – 2 applicants have come forward to fill the 2 vacancies, to be co-opted on at Novembers PC meeting.
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b) Church Clock Repairs – church clock has stopped working, a quote has been sought for a repair of the gears which is £1,115 + vat.  All in agreement that a £500 grant be given towards the repairs.
5) Correspondence – none received.
6) Main Agenda.
a) Report from County Councillor – S Parker-Khan – no report given.
b) Report from District Cllr P Parker & D Cllr R Daws.

Cllr P Parker reported - The council has approved funding for the A382 road widening and cycle path scheme Because of the rise in costs associated with the build since funding was approved,value engineering is taking place,example no footbridge over the A382 at forches cross but a Pelican crossing. No kerbs and possibly scaled back plans to footpath cycle path at White Hill. 

Local plan delays.

Problems with the new Markham village, traffic building up on the Ide roundabout and traffic tailing back on the A30. The impact of new housing on Peamore House Exeter. Problems with net zero carbon and design codes on new houses and Historic England's objection to the Wind turbines along the A30 corridor.

Developer challenges at the lack of new housing allocations in Teignmouth and Dawlish. 

Teignbridge are in the process of updating their refuse lorries and vans, most of the vans will now be electric. To upgrade the depot buildings and electrical network infrastructure the cost will be between 1.5 to 1.75 million.

Cllr R Daws reported - In terms of Queen Street, and the planned Pedestrianisation and making the street access only, we have had masses of concern from retailers who are very against the proposed scheme. We have subsequently put forward a motion to TDC full council to reverse the decision and totally rethink the scheme. This will be at the full council on the 17th October.
At the same full council we will be proposing a re think of the shipping container cinema and that the Alex becomes a mixed use arts centre hosting cinema, local theatre and other live entertainment. And that the Future High Street Fund monies are repurposed.

c) Playing Field Management Report.

a) New Pavillion – Grants still being looked at for this. 

b) ROSPA Report – nothing further to report at present. 

c) Allotments all good, Simon has cut the grass, one of the benches is broken which may need a repair. 

d) Village Hall Management Committee Report – Clerk has spoken to the diocese regards the lease running out, nothing further to report at present. 

e) Footpath Reports – many thanks from the Parish Council to Keith and family for cutting the path down to the playing fields. 
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f) Reports from Parish Councillors of any external meetings attended – 
1) Cistern Electric – it may be more cost effective to remove the electric from the Cistern altogether at a cost of £50 – options will be looked into further.
g) Lengthsman Report.

Doughy Lane – this to be cut back, several buddleholes blocked and these will also be cleared.

h) Highway Matters.

1) Parking in the Village.  Visibility splay in the village which is being parked in is owned privately, the Parish Council are in agreement that as this is private property its up to the owners to put stuff there to stop parking.  Noted that parking in the bus stop has improved but parking in the village overall is a continued problem. 
7) Cheques for Signature/Finances.
BACS – 23.9.23 = £60.00 – Denbury Village Hall (Hall Hire).

Current Bank Balance –  Parish Council –  October 2023 = £30,251.64

DCC Highways Grant £517.00

8) Any Items to go onto next Parish Council meeting Agenda.
Meeting closed – 8.27pm 
Next Meeting  Monday  6th November 2023 @ 7.30pm
ANY MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC WHO HAS SPECIAL NEEDS AND REQUIRES A COPY   OF THESE MINUTES SENT TO THEM – PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK – 01364 654607
